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Investigation work on Fifteenth Avenue and 
Qantas Boulevard from 7 March to 6 June 
2025  

Community notification 
February 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug, Tharawal and Gandangara people as the 
Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and 
present. 

Transport for NSW is investigating 
potential road safety improvements on 
Fifteenth Avenue.  

What work we are doing? 
Transport for NSW will do day and night 
investigation work on Fifteenth Avenue between 
the intersections of Cowpasture Road and 
Devonshire Road and along Qantas Boulevard 
from Cowpasture Road to Broadbent Avenue.  
A work location map is on the next page. 
Our work will involve: 

• land surveying 
• testing for utilities and ground conditions 
• Digging holes and pits to test below the 

road surface 
This may involve the use of light vehicles, a track 
mounted drilling rig, small excavator, vacuum 
truck, small haulage truck, survey equipment, 
testing and scanning equipment, lighting towers 
and small hand tools to complete this work.  

When and where we’ll be working  
We will be onsite from 7 March to 6 June 2025, 
weather permitting.   
Our working hours will be from 8am to 6pm, 
Monday to Friday. Our night shift hours would be 
between 8pm and 7am from Sunday to Thursday 
and we will work up to three night shifts at each 
location, weather permitting.  

We will not work on public holidays, including the 
Easter holiday period from 18 to 21 April 2025 
and Anzac Day on 25 April 2025.   

What will this mean for you? 
There will be temporary traffic changes such as 
shoulder and partial lane closures and a reduced 
speed limit of 40km/h. Please keep to the speed 
limits and follow the directions of traffic control 
and signs.  

You may also notice:  

• Workers and vehicles 
• Traffic controllers and signage 
• Noise from machinery and equipment. 

Managing our impacts 
Our work may generate some low-level noise. We 
will do everything we can to minimise disruption, 
including:  

• Switching off vehicles/machinery when 
not in use 

• Reminding workers to minimise 
unnecessary noise 

• Directing lighting towers away from 
properties when working at night. 
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Location of work area 
 

 
 

 
 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline  1800 684 490 
 

 

 

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

Level 7 4PSQ, 12 Darcy St, Parramatta 
NSW 2150  

 

caportal.com.au/tfnsw/western-sydney-
airport-precinct/ 

 
For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 

 

www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacy-statement#Your_Privacy 
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